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February 20, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you so much for your time earlier this week. It was a great honor and a pleasure
to meet with you to discuss our Company’s interest in possibly locating in South Carolina.
Under your leadership, South Carolina has enjoyed, and continues to enjoy, tremendous success
in the economic development arena, and your passion for creating a strong business environment
for South Carolina was immediately apparent when we spoke yesterday. We look forward to
working with you and with the South Carolina Department of Commerce as we continue our
analysis regarding which is the best state to locate our company’s research and development and
corporate headquarters facility, and shortly thereafter its manufacturing facility.

Thank you again for your commitment to business. We appreciate your time and energy,
and we look forward to talking with you in the very near future as we move our project forward.

Very truly yours,

’

T Py My —— Steven . Hegen

The Honorable Thomas J. Ridge Steven J. Heyer
Chairman, Chairman,
Clipfort Advisory Board Clipfort Board of Directors
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